A Georgla'PaleIC Palatka Pulp and Paper Operations
Consumer Products Division

P.O. Box 919
Palatka, FL 32178-0919
{386) 325-2001

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
August 22, 2007

Mr. Jeffery F. Koerner, Air Permitting North Section

Bureau of Air Regulation | R E C E g V E

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road KUG 24 2007
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

IREAS OF AR BEDULATION

Re:  Project No. 1070005-038-AC/PSD-FL.-380
EU no. 014 — No. 4 Power Boiler
Notice of Permanent Shutdown

Dear Mr. Koerner:
In accordance with condition 3.A.1 of permit PSD-FL-380, this letter provides written notice of

the permanent shutdown of the No. 4 Power Boiler (EU — 14).

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Ron Reynolds at 386-
329-0967.

I, the undersigned, am the responsible official of the source for which this document is being
submitted. I hereby certify, based on the information and belief formed after reasonable inquiry,

that the statements made and the data contained in this document are true, accurate, and
complete.

Hiel hiphad_

Keith W. Wahoske, Vice-President
Palatka Operations



ce: W. Galler, T. Champion, T. Wyles, S. Matchett, R. Reynolds, M. Curtis - GP




